Report of Cabinet
1. Any Cabinet recommendations on the reports that require a decision by full Council appear as separate items on the agenda.
[bookmark: _Hlk56155553]GENERAL REPORT OF THE MEETING OF CABINET HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14 OCTOBER 2020
Proposed Leisure Facilities Strategy for South Ribble
2. Cabinet adopted the new South Ribble Leisure Facilities Strategy as a key document that will help deliver a sustainable future for public Leisure Facilities in the Borough. Cabinet also requested that officers bring back to Cabinet and Council further reports outlining in detail how the new Leisure Facilities Strategy will be delivered including future management arrangements for the Leisure Centres. 
3. The Strategy outlined a vision for future Leisure Facilities in the borough that was sustainable and fully contributed to the wider aspirations and ambitions of the Council’s Corporate Plan, notably in the areas of Health and Wellbeing, tackling Health Inequalities and Community Development.

South Ribble Playing Pitch Hub
4. Cabinet approved the development of the Playing Pitch Hub project to be located at Bamber Bridge Leisure Centre in line with the budget allocated within the Council’s Capital programme. It also approved the submission of a Football Foundation bid for the Playing Pitch Hub project in January or April 2021 with the objective of obtaining partnership funding for the project. Finally, Cabinet made the necessary authorisation and issued instructions to officers to carry out a procurement exercise for the building work of the playing pitch hub, to bring back a report on the final business plan for the project with site plan and costings, and to bring back a report for decision on the award of a construction contract.
5. The Playing Pitch Strategy outlined a strategic approach to ensuring the future provision of outdoor playing pitches meets local community needs against a background of projected housing growth. The Playing Pitch Strategy identified a shortfall of two full size 3rd Generation (3G) football pitches in the Borough. This decision was about developing a project to provide those two 3G pitches, along with the refurbishment of Bamber Bridge Leisure Centre and building the necessary ancillary facilities to support the project.

Refurbishment of Hurst Grange Park Coach House, Penwortham

6. Cabinet granted permission to spend the allocated capital budget of £732,732 for the Refurbishment of Hurst Grange Coach House and the associated project activities; and awarded the contract for the building works.
7. The Hurst Grange Coach House project had been progressing over a number of years and was considered at Full Council in July 2020 where the go ahead was given for the acceptance of the grant from the National Lottery Heritage Fund and to progress an open tender process to identify a preferred bidder.

Refurbishment of Playgrounds at Hurst Grange Park, Penwortham & Bellis Way, Walton-Le-Dale

8. Cabinet granted permission to spend the allocated £225,000 capital budget for the Refurbishment of Hurst Grange Park Playground; awarded the contract for the refurbishment of Hurst Grange Park Playground; and agreed to spend the allocated £30,000 capital budget for the refurbishment of Bellis Way Playground, increased to a maximum of £60,000 subject to a successful external funding bid by the Friends of Bellis Way Playground.
9. The current capital programme included a number of play areas identified for improvement. Hurst Grange Park and Bellis Way Playgrounds had funds allocated in this financial year and bids were invited on a design and build basis.
Volunteering Policy and Framework
10. Cabinet agreed to approve and implement the policies “Volunteering with the Council” and “Employee Volunteering”. The former provided a standard and clear framework to recruit, retain and support volunteering with the Council. The latter set out the framework for how the Council will enable its own employees to volunteer.

Parks Capital Projects
11. Cabinet agreed to grant permission to spend the allocated capital budget of £10,000 for building conservation works to the icehouse front façade and thanked the Trustees of the Worden Estate for their kind offer of funding towards the cost of a new icehouse door and their continuing interest in the park. Permission was granted to spend the allocated capital budget of £30,000 for the completion of the new Arboretum and to spend the allocated capital budget of £25,000 for the replacement of a drainage culvert at Hurst Grange Park, Penwortham.
12. The decision was part of the current capital programme which included a number of proposed improvements within the borough’s parks and open spaces to maintain their quality and safety. 

Extension of Public Space Protection Orders

13. Cabinet delegated authority to the Director of Neighbourhoods & Development in consultation with the portfolio holder for the Environment to decide whether to renew the relevant PSPOs for a further three years, subject to consideration of the consultation responses received.

14. In November 2017 the Council adopted a series of Public Space Protection Orders (PSPOs) which replaced the Dog Control Orders previously adopted by the Council in September 2009. There was a legal requirement for the Council to renew the PSPOs every three years.

South Ribble Prevention Zone Framework
15. Cabinet approved the South Ribble updated local prevention zone framework, which set out how the Council will work with partners, businesses and the public at a local level to prevent, contain and manage outbreaks. Successful local management will break the chains of COVID-19 transmission to enable people to return to and maintain a more normal way of life.
Options for Council rebrand
16. Cabinet agreed the logo options for consultation and that the feedback and any amendments to the logo options be brought back to Cabinet for final approval. The principle of refreshing the council’s logo had already been agreed. Given the changes that were being proposed it was felt it was important to get further feedback from residents, staff and members on the changes to inform the final design of the corporate logo.
Corporate Performance Framework Review
17. Cabinet approved the Corporate Performance Framework as a shared policy document. The policy will ensure that the Council has an up-to-date and robust approach to performance management that can consistently and effectively respond to the needs of each authority across shared services. Effective performance management is vital for improving outcomes for our communities as it provides a key mechanism for continuous service improvement and excellence.
Shared Services Phase 1 Service Reviews
18. Cabinet approved the recommendations for Shared Services Phase 1 Reviews which included proposals for restructures, alongside action plans focusing on aligning key systems and processes.









GENERAL REPORT OF THE MEETING OF CABINET HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11 NOVEMBER 2020
Corporate Strategy Position Statement – Quarter 2, 2020/21
19.  Cabinet considered a position statement for the newly approved Corporate Strategy for Quarter 2 (July – September) 2020/21, providing update on the 14 projects and 24 performance measures.

20. Cabinet thanked the Scrutiny Budget and Performance Panel for its detailed scrutiny of the report and accepted the recommendations. It welcomed the report and looked forward to the next report when more data will be available to measure against the newly approved Corporate Strategy.

	
	Decision on new council logo and brand



21. Cabinet approved that the new logo and agreed that the logo be introduced in line with the launch of the new website in January 2021.

22. The changes as outlined below were made were based on the feedback from the options that went out to consultation:
· We created a simplified rose, which fits in with the style of the logo better and is based on the rose within the traditional South Ribble crest
· We adjusted the blue font colour so it was slightly darker and matched better with the shade of red used for the rose
· We softened the outline of the shield to make it look like the words and image belong together a bit better and to move away from comments that it was like a football club/school badge crest

Budget Monitoring 2020-21 Quarter 2

23. The Cabinet thanked Scrutiny Budget and Performance Panel for its detailed scrutiny of the report and accepted the recommendations made at its meeting on 9 November 2020. It also noted the report and agreed that the re-profiled budgets for the capital programme, which reflects forecasted underspend against the existing budgets, be approved.

24. The Cabinet Member indicated that the financial details regarding funding in relation to the COVID-19 pandemic would in future be the subject of a separate report, which he expected early in the new year.

Community Wealth Building Action Plan
Cabinet approved the following:

1. That Cabinet endorses the Community Wealth Building Action Plan;
 
2.  That Cabinet asks the Deputy Chief Executive to prepare a delivery plan covering the period to March 2022 including resources to deliver the actions; the delivery plan to be considered by Cabinet in January 2021;
 
3.  That further engagement with the business sector be undertaken which will be reported to Cabinet in January 2021 and will feed into the delivery plan to be considered at that meeting;
 
4.  That the delivery plan above be considered as part of the emerging budget for 2021/22;
 
5.  That a Member Learning Hour on Community Wealth Building be held prior to the Cabinet meeting in January 2021.

25. As evidenced in the new Corporate Plan and Community Strategy, the Council has an ambition and vision for Economic Development activity to be undertaken in a cooperative way involving a range of public, commercial and social sector partners and residents of the Borough. It also has the ambition that all activities undertaken by these partners should bring maximum local economic, social, democratic, cultural and environmental benefit for South Ribble and its residents.

Award of Contract for St Gerard’s Football Pitch Project
26. Cabinet granted permission to spend the remaining allocated capital budget for the building of a new grass football pitch and car park at St Gerard’s Football Club and to award the contract for the building works to the Preferred Bidder.

27. [bookmark: _GoBack]The St Gerard’s project relates to a specific S106 amount of funding available for the development of a new football pitch at the club. The money has been built into the Council’s capital programme. As part of the green links programme the project was also highlighted in a report to Cabinet in June 2019.  We reached the stage of requesting Cabinet to award the contract to allow works to begin.
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